CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, ALASKA 99687
PHONE: (867) 373-9050
FAX: (907 373-0788
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G¥C Subdivision and Peck Btreet Paving

Resolution No. WR%0-37 has been prepared to initiate the wvnrocess of
establishing a special assessment district for paving. The constyruction
costs for the proiect are estimated to bes about $16¢,000. Usuallv, this
would indicate that estimated engineering design costs {10%) and contract
administration and inspection {(10%) would be about $32,000.

We believe that considerably less than standard engineering effort will
be reguired for this project, There will be a need for some minimal
gsurveving, blue line drawing pr@naraf;sﬁ and inspection or ‘testing,
Rather than proceed with formal reguests for propossl, administration
suggests that one or wmore Council Memmers agssigt administration in
interviewing several local engineers and selecting one to help with the
project.

If Peck Street were to receive a street classification in accordance with
City Code, it would be considered a collector street, The Code {Chapter
2.60.,0801I) states that onlv 1/3 of the total costs of collector streets
will be assessed to the benefited properties. The estimated cost for the
proposed Peck Street portion of the improvement is 870,000, The Citv's
portion would bhe about $47,000, or about one-guarter of one mill property
tax eqguivalent,
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Recommend that Council:
{a} Approve Resolution WRS0-37,

(b} appoint one or more members to assist in selecting a project
engineer,

{c} direct +that an appropriation ordinance be prepared to authorize
$47,000 to be contributed as part of the special assessment district
if and when 1t is approved.
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Robér*’? Harris

Deputy Administrator




